
DELAWARE TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS 

 

MINUTES 

 

July 7, 2025 

 

The regular meeting of the Delaware Township Supervisors was called to order by Chairman 

Gary E. Truckenmiller at 6:30 P.M.  Others present were David R. Smith, Lance K. Gresh, 

Secretary/Treasurer Mark L. Burrows, and Solicitor Richard Shoch. 

 

During the public comment period considerable discussion was held regarding the current and 

potential water issue that is occurring in the Schooley Hill Road and Musser Lane area.  Solicitor 

Shoch was advised to research any possible solutions that may be available. 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to approve the June 9, 

2025 minutes as written. 

 

A motion by David R. Smith, seconded by Lance K. Gresh and passed to accept the treasurer’s 

report as presented. 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by Gary E. Truckenmiller and passed to approve a one-

year extension for the Penn Great Dane Solar conditional use. 

 

A motion by Gary E. Truckenmiller, seconded by Lance K. Gresh and passed to approve the Eat 

Shar 5K run for October 11, 2025. 

 

Proposals were received for line painting. 

 

Alpha Space Control $0.186 (Yellow)  $0.092 (White) 

Williams and Willman $0.320 (Yellow)  $0.320 (White) 

Midlantic Marking  No Bid 

 

A motion by Gary E. Truckenmiller, seconded by Lance K. Gresh to apply for the 2025 

Multimodal grant for Vincent Avenue based on the discretion of Mark L. Burrows. 

 

A motion by Gary E. Truckenmiller, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to pay the bills as 

presented. 



 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to adjourn the meeting.  

The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 P.M. 

 

 

     Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

     Mark L. Burrows 

     Secretary/Treasurer 

 


